Elders

Gary Erwin Butch Merriman Mark Freeman John Rowe Nathan Ingram Elton Stubblefield Flo Mata Raymond Walker

Staff

Ken Stegall Pulpit kstegall@woodlandoaks.org Chris Tomberlin Youth chris.tomberlin@woodlandoaks.org

Children's Jennifer Tolbert jennifer.tolbert@woodlandoaks.org Coordinator

gina.talbott@woodlandoaks.org Administrators Karen Ardito

Gina Talbott

karen.ardito@woodlandoaks.org

\$28,189.46

Last Week's Attendance

Sunday, February 4, 2018

Office

Contribution

9:00 AM Bible Class 406 10:15 AM Worship 594 6:00 PM Worship Not counted

Wednesday, February 7, 2018 7:00 PM Bible Class

Deacons

Administration Joel Blake Audio/Visual & Media Mark Jetton

Gary LeMaire Building & Grounds Larry Brabham

Ken Purvis Doug Tucker

Children's Programs Richard Hyde Education Matt Fitzgerald

> Adam Fracht Ouinn Tolbert

Family Life Center Chris Davis Fellowship Tim Riggs Finance Leff Fleming

Brandon Smith Foreign Missions Paul Gidden

Brian Lee Involvement Frank Kerze

Sharing Kyle Gordlev Bradley Welborn

Special Ministries Logan Ingram Ushers Kermit Brooks

Welcome Center Michael Matheidas Welcome Center/ Ben Brockman

Visitor Contacts Visitation - Hospital & Robert Shock

Shut-Ins/Men's Ministry Worship Scott Blake

Bill Malone Brant Mathis

Youth Matt Hemphill Terence O'Connor

Missions

For updates regarding the mission efforts supported by WOCC, please visit our church website, woodlandoaks.org, under Connect, click Ministries and Missions.

Notes

February 11- Evening Assembly - Understanding My Bible - Lesson 35

Welcome to Woodland Oaks Church of Christ

We are honored you have chosen to worship with us this morning. Thank you for visiting us today! We look forward to meeting you!

Schedule of Services

Sunday 9:00 AM Bible Classes (Offered for All Ages)

> Morning Worship Assembly 10:15 AM

6:00 PM **Evening Assembly**

Wednesday 7:00 PM Bible Class

February 11, 2018

Elder of the Day Elton Stubblefield

Communion Leader Bob Welch

Adult Bible Classes:

"Studies in John" by Dave Short Sundays in Chapel Center Auditorium

"'Come to Jesus' Meetings" by Robert Dozier Sundays in Worship Center A101

"Studies in Matthew" by Joel Blake Sundays in Worship Center A102 (20s & 30s)

"A Study of Joshua" by Scott Logan Wednesdays in Worship Center Auditorium

Teen Bible Classes:

"1 Samuel" by Scott Simpson Sundays in Chapel Center C203 (9th-12th)

"1 Samuel" by Rick Medford Sundays in Chapel Center C201 (7th & 8th)

"Various Topics" by Chris Tomberlin Wednesdays in Chapel Center C203 (7th-12th)

Treehouse Kids Bible Classes:

0-1 years	A103	1st grade	B202
1 year-olds	A105/106	2nd grade	B203
2 year-olds	A107	3rd grade	
3 year-olds	A108	4th grade	
Pre-K	A109	5th-6th grade	B209
Kindergarten	B200	_	

A **Facility Map** and other information is available at the Welcome Center. A **Secure Check-in System** is active for children ages <u>0 to 4 years</u>.



Woodland Oaks Church of Christ 7300 Crownridge Drive, The Woodlands, TX 77382 Phone/Voicemail: (936) 273-0010 Email: information@woodlandoaks.org

www.woodlandoaks.org





February 11, 2018

Volume XXVI—Issue 6

What Do You "Like"?

I've weaned myself off Facebook. Never was on Twitter. Wish our president would wean himself off. That's all I'll say about that.

The whole social media thing is incredible. We used to pass **notes** in class . . . or during the sermon. When I was a kid, my dad caught me passing a note while he was preaching. He stopped and said, "Son, that note must be pretty important, why don't you bring it up here and I'll read it to everybody." I did . . . and he did! For the record, it was not my note - I was just passing it along. You couldn't pay me to touch a note after that.

Texting is a lot more private, but just in case you don't know it, someone is reading every word you text. And if you are texting things you shouldn't, you need to know that He's going to call you out – publicly.

Jesus said, "I tell you that everyone will have to give account on the day of judgement for every careless word you speak." - Matt 12:36

Remember the next time you start texting – somebody is reading every text.

Now to the adults: The main reason I decided to stop spending time on Facebook is because I became disappointed in some of my Christian brothers and sisters. Some, because of their rabid obsession with politics. Do you really think one person's mind has ever been changed because of your posts? Some, because of pictures posted without much clothes – or at a table with friends drinking alcohol. Others, it just saddens me to see how desperate they are for approval – how may "likes" they get. They become depressed if certain people don't "like" their post or if they don't get many "likes." It makes me sad for them.

One more thing . . . and I'll (temporarily) step off my soap box: please don't encourage any kind of behavior that would displease God by "liking" a post just because the person posting is a Christian. You are giving your encouragement and approval.

Social media can be a good thing. It is a convenient way to keep up with family and friends. Use it for God's glory.

-Ken Stegall

Announcements

The annual **Congregational Corporate Meeting** will be <u>TONIGHT</u> immediately following the evening assembly.

Lost and Found items are displayed on the table in the foyer <u>TODAY</u>. Unclaimed items will be donated to Impact.

Everyone is invited to a **Farewell Fellowship for Aaron & Kendra Balderson** this Friday, February 16 from 7:00 p.m. to 9:00 p.m. in the Family Life Center.

For anyone interested in helping out with the **2018 WOCC Girls Conference**, there will be a **Girls Conference Planning Meeting** Sunday, February 18 from 5:15 p.m. to 5:45 p.m. in room A102.

Keith Kasarjian, the director of Extensions Studies for the Bear Valley Bible Institute, will be our guest speaker Sunday evening, February 18. WOCC partners with Bear Valley in the support of an extension school in Zimbabwe. You will not want to miss his lesson.

Ladies Movie Night will be Monday, February 19 at 6:15 p.m. in the Chapel Center. Please bring your favorite finger food, and a dessert to share.

Helping needy physically and spiritually: your donations of new or used (but usable) items to the Impact church of Christ in downtown Houston helps them reach needy people in many ways. If you have large items to donate, please let Gary Tannahill know by February 25. The Impact truck is scheduled to be in our area on March 2.

This year's **Men's Retreat** will be February 23 & 24 at Nathan Ingram's lodge in Tomball. The cost is \$20 (pay in check made out to WOCC). Please sign up at the table in the foyer by Wednesday, February 21. See Robert Shock for more information.

Registration is NOW open for the **WOCC Found Faithful Parenting Seminar** at <u>woccparentingseminar.weebly.com</u>. The seminar will be on March 24-25 and is for parents of children ages birth - 12th grade. Childcare will be provided.

Registration for the **2018 WOCC Girls Conference** is now open! The conference will take place Saturday, April 21 from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. You can register and find more information at: <u>woodlandoaks.org/girls-conference.html</u>.

New Members

Scott & Annette Green Taylor, Westin, Emma **Wynn Moore**

Expectant Families

Cody & Dustin Haney Christelle Nordgulen Laura & Kevin Sim

Youth News

The youth will leave for **Winter Retreat** this Friday, February 16. There will be a pizza dinner from 4:45 p.m. to 5:15 p.m. At this time we will have check in with Matt Hemphill, eat, and load the van. The van will leave WOCC promptly at 5:30 p.m. and return Sunday, February 18 at 3:30 p.m. Please bring money for a meal on the way back. Be sure to check your email for a list of what to bring and more information.

There will be a **Youth Invasion** Sunday, February 18 immediately following the evening assembly at Crust Pizza Co.

LTC

Parents of LTC Participants: Please check your email inbox/junk mail box for an email including important information regarding LTC.

Bible Bowl Practice will meet Sunday evenings from 6:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. Richard Hyde will teach the 7th - 12th graders in room A102, and Al Ardito will teach the 3rd - 6th graders in room A101.

There will be a **LTC Workday** for all participants of chorus, puppets, drama, song leading, bulletin board, etc. <u>TODAY</u> from 11:45 a.m. to 5:45 p.m. in the Family Life Center. Lunch will be provided. Please bring a change of casual clothes. This year there are select workdays for LTC rather than every Sunday as in years past.

Treehouse Kids' News

Sign up at the Welcome Center to participate in the **2018 Family Bible Reading Challenge.**

Sprouts Story & Craft Time will <u>NOT</u> meet this Wednesday, February 14.

Little Lambs Play Group meets Fridays at 10:00 a.m. in the Family Life Center.

We have a fun **GLO Girls & Pathfinders** evening planned for this Friday, February 16 from 6:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. GLO Girls will participating in a **Date Night with Dad**, grandfather or a good friend in the Chapel Center. Pathfinders will be **Bowling with Mom**, grandmas etc. Follow Facebook for more details to come.

Bible Builders for children ages 2 to 5 will be dismissed at the Sunday evening assembly to go "through the Bible in a year." The memory verse for February is Exodus 13:3 - "... the Lord used His mighty hand to bring you out of Egypt."

Sympathy

Cinthya Ramirez, sister of Iveth Freeman, died Thursday, February 8. Funeral arrangements are currently pending.

Elaine Folding, mother of Jennifer Watrous, died Friday, February 2. The funeral was held Monday, February 5 in Des Moines, Iowa.

<u>A cart for all donations is in the Worship Center foyer.</u> **FEBRUARY DONATION NEEDS:**

WOCC Sharing Pantry: Canned Meats, Hamburger/Tuna Helper, Macaroni and Cheese

Sunny Glen Children's Home: Liquid Laundry Detergent & Kids Snacks

This Week

Today 11:45 a	.m5:45 p.m.	LTC Workday
	6:00 p.m.	LTC Bible Bowl Practice
	6:15 p.m.	Bible Builders (God prepares and calls Moses)
	7:00 p.m.	Congregational Corporate Meeting
Monday	6:00 p.m.	Pickleball
Tuesday	9:50 a.m.	Ladies Bible Class
	6:45 p.m.	Young Professionals Bible Study
Wednesday	5:30 p.m.	Meal
	7:00 p.m.	Bible Classes
Thursday	10:00 a.m.	Community Bible Class
	6:30 p.m.	Celebrate Recovery
Friday	10:00 a.m.	Little Lambs Play Group
4:45 p.m 5:30 p.m.		Youth Leave for Winter Retreat
	6:00 p.m.	GLO Girls & Pathfinders Meetings
	7:00 p.m.	Farewell Fellowship - Baldersons
Saturday		Youth Winter Retreat

Upcoming Events

February 18	Youth Return from Winter Retreat
	Girls Conference Planning Meeting
	Youth Invasion - Crust
February 19	Ladies Movie Night
February 20	Men's Luncheon - Fuddruckers @ Grogan's Mill
February 21	Quilting Group
February 23-24	Men's Retreat
February 25	LTC Workday
March 1	Community Bible Class Potluck Luncheon
March 2	Impact Truck in Area
March 2-3	Family Devo & Games/Service Project/Broomball & Lock-in
March 3	Men's Breakfast
March 4	LTC Workday
	Congregational Singing

Prayers

- **Gina Talbott**/hospitalized at St. Luke's The Woodlands Hospital with hives.
- **† Nancy Stucky**/diagnosed with breast cancer.
- **Phyllis Lutz**/friend of Nancy Stucky/tumor behind eye and in wheelchair.
- ➡ Linda Alexander/has been ill for several weeks and cannot seem to recover/
 also her oldest brother died Monday, February 5.
- **♦ Aidin Stockwell**/son of Phillip & Nidia Stockwell/Texas Children's Hospital PICU/collapsed lung has re-inflated/Currently weaning him off of medications & respirator to try and bring him out of sedation.
- **† Jesse Leal/**friend of Scottie West/died February 4.
- ₱ Members battling cancer: Tom Campbell, Cynthia Haney, Terry Hopper, and Steven Talbott.
- Friends & family battling cancer: Jeff Branton, John Chegin, Mike Ferdinand, Mike Knappier, JJ Lovoi, Jerry Malone, Marty Pedranzan, Meghan Rudd, Garland Spelce and Becky Splawn.
- Please remember our members: Pat Charleston, Krista Chapman, Ken Coleman, Pharis Fowler, and Eileen Young.
- Please remember friends & family: Azlyne Anderson, Bud Charleston, Angie Conway, Kathy Conway, Jim Farley, Harry Hallows, John Hinson, Randall Morgan, and Leigh Oliverio.